
 
 

Patrick D Corcoran, LSP 

 

I am a Senior Project Manager at EnviroTrac’s Sharon, Massachusetts office, and 
have been an environmental consultant for 24 years.  I have been an LSP for 18 
years.  I am also a Grade 6 licensed wastewater treatment operator.  I have 
managed a wide range of environmental assessment and remediation projects for 
major petroleum retailers, industrial manufacturers and other commercial 
clients, developers, attorneys, insurance companies, and public organizations.  I 
also mentor junior staff and strongly encourage their professional growth, 
including inviting them to attend LSPA monthly meetings, and attend LSPA 
courses. 

I have been a member of the LSPA since 1998.  I served on the Education 
Committee since 2003, including as Chair for 2013-2014.  My involvement with 
the LSPA has been a critical component of staying current on the state-of-the 
practice, and I welcome the opportunity to continue to work with the 
organization’s committed leadership. I thank the LSPA Board for the nomination 
and the opportunity to serve on the Board, and look forward to diligently 
providing direction and advocacy for the LSPA membership.  With your vote, I 
would like to see the organization expand its exceptional educational program to 
professions related to LSPs’ work, maintain and enhance the financial viability of 
the organization, and advocate professional dialogue. 



 

Marilyn Wade, LSP       

 
I am a Managing Engineer for Brown and Caldwell. I am currently finishing my first ever 
term on the LSPA Board of Directors, and for the last two years have served as the 
association's Treasurer.  I have enjoyed every bit of my time on the Board and would be 
honored to continue to serve the membership in this role for a second term.  Among my 
accomplishments during my tenure as Treasurer, I am most proud of the completion of our 
first full outside audit, for which we received top grades. 
 
In an environmental professional career that spans three decades I have worked in industry 
for a major oil company, as a regulator with U.S. EPA Region 1 and for the past 20 years as a 
consultant.  My experiences have encompassed a myriad of projects, from multi-year 
multiple phase major Superfund and MCP remediation projects to due diligence, UST and 
compliance sites and portfolios.  I have been active in the LSPA over the past decade, and 
prior to serving on the Board I have served on and co-chaired the Regulations Committee, 
coordinating the review and response to the 2014 MCP update and to various MassDEP 
proposed policies and guidance.    I work diligently to communicate with the MassDEP 
regulators and understand their priorities and I have served on numerous LSPA/MassDEP 
workgroups to foster productive and efficient changes to the regulatory framework that 
defines our practice.  I enjoy the mixture of technical challenges and policy setting 
approaches that the LSP practice and the LSPA offers.  Best of all is the opportunity to work 
with some of the qualified and innovative professionals in the waste site cleanup business. 
 
My sincere thanks go out to the LSPA Nominating Committee for this opportunity to 
continue my service to the LSPA by joining the Board of Directors.  If elected, I will bring to 
the board my enthusiasm for meeting the challenges ahead and I look forward to serving the 
membership and working closely with the current distinguished board members and past 
presidents. 
 



 

Matthew Young 

I have worked in the environmental industry for over 11 years as an environmental 

consultant/scientist and environmental project manager. I currently am a Senior Project 

Manager in the Environmental Affairs Department of Cumberland Farms, Inc. (CFI). At CFI, I 

am responsible for managing and collaborating with a team of consulting firms on a portfolio of 

varied projects in Massachusetts, New Hampshire, and Maine.  These projects include 

investigation and remediation of impacted properties, investigating and analyzing real estate 

transactions, and supporting new store construction through remediation, risk reduction, and 

soil management practices.  Prior to CFI, I worked as an environmental consultant serving 

customers in retail petroleum, insurance, and property development industries. I have a 

Bachelor of Science degree in Chemistry-Geology from Bridgewater State University and a 

Master of Science degree in Project Management with a specialization in Geographic 

Information Systems from Northeastern University.  

I have been an active participant in the LSPA working with the Regulations Committee for 5 

years and served as co-chair the last three years.  During this time, I have worked with 

outstanding co-chairs, committee members, and LSPA membership to review and provide 

comment on regulatory changes such as the 2014 MCP Regulatory Reform, MassDEP Guidance 

documents (Activity and Use Limitations, Vapor Intrusion, Light Non-Aqueous Phase Liquid), 

and Similar Soils/Soil Management.  In addition, the Regulations Committee has worked to 

communicate regulatory and industry updates through e-mail and newsletter summaries of 

MassDEP Bureau of Waste Site Clean-up (BWSC) meetings, such as the Strategic Advisory 

Committee meetings.  I am honored and excited for the nomination to the LSPA Board of 

Directors. If elected, I plan to continue as an active member of the Regulations Committee, 

expand opportunities for advocacy and proactive regulatory and technical discussions, enhance 

communication to the LSPA membership, and work with the LSPA leadership to continue to 

provide industry leading services to the membership.  Thank you for your consideration.   


